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The privilege of self-governance in medicine demands a steadfast commitment to regulating 
Ontario’s doctors and physician assistants with transparency, accountability, and an unwavering 
focus on the public interest. It also requires the CPSO to communicate openly and effectively 
with members and the public while fulfilling its regulatory responsibilities with compassion and 
sensitivity. 

In recent years, the CPSO’s governance modernization project has established a strong, 
forward-thinking model that positions the organization to deliver on its mission of Trusted 
Doctors Providing Great Care. The 2025 election process represents a vital step in continuing 
this transformative work. As Board Chair in 2024, I had the honor of contributing to this 
important initiative. My experience, coupled with my deep understanding of CPSO’s priorities, 
uniquely equips me to help see this work through to completion during a final three-year term on 
the Board of Directors. 

I am a practicing community emergency physician and medical leader with extensive 
experience in Child Protection, Mental Health and Addictions, and working with marginalized 
and equity-seeking groups. As a person of color, I bring lived experience of overcoming 
prejudice and poverty, which has strengthened my commitment to social justice—especially in 
health care. 

In addition to my clinical and advocacy experience, I offer significant expertise in corporate 
governance. I am a member of the Institute of Corporate Directors and a certified Chartered 
Director. I have served on both public and private boards, developed strong, positive 
relationships with my CPSO Board colleagues, and contributed actively to many CPSO 
Committees. 

If elected, I will continue to serve with integrity, thoughtfulness, and diligence, supporting 
CPSO’s mission to protect the public and foster excellence within the profession. 
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